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Argentina – Buenos Aires Lockdown 
Extension 
 

On 30 January, Argentina’s government published in the Boletin Oficial, Decree N° 67/2021 extending the lockdown 

until 28 February 2021 for the Buenos Aires metropolitan region.
1
 

(For prior coverage, see GMS Flash Alert 2021-004, 5 January 2021.)  

 

WHY THIS MATTERS 

The measures extended in the new decree could continue to delay travel plans by residents of Buenos Aires and 

individuals who have plans to travel to and from (as well as within) the Buenos Aires metropolitan region. 

Travel restrictions remain largely the same as arrivals into the country are forbidden for foreign nonresident individuals 

through ports, airports, international border crossings, and any other access point to reduce the chances of infection and 

spread of the COVID-19.  

Measures advising people to keep 1.5 meters apart, to use a face mask, to use gel-alcohol and to avoid meetings in 

closed spaces, are still in place to prevent the spread of the virus.  

 

KPMG NOTE 

The current circumstances present continuing challenges as the length of the quarantine period is currently unknown 

and the situation could change in the future.  

Any individuals impacted by the quarantine extension may wish to consult with their global mobility advisers and 

immigration legal counsel as soon as possible for advice on next steps.

 

https://home.kpmg/xx/en/home/insights/2021/01/flash-alert-2021-004.html


© 2021 KPMG, sociedad civil argentina, a member firm of the KPMG network of independent member firms affiliated with KPMG International Cooperative (“KPMG International”), a Swiss entity. All 

rights reserved. Printed in the U.S.A. NDPPS 530159 

2021-044| February 2, 2021 

2 

FOOTNOTE: 

1  See the “Decreto 67/2021” published (in Spanish) in the Boletín Oficial, Decreto 67/2021 DECNU-2021-67-APN-PTE 

Distanciamiento Social, Preventivo y Obligatorio y Aislamiento Social, Preventivo y Obligatorio, at: 

https://www.boletinoficial.gob.ar/detalleAviso/primera/240233/20210130 . 

*      *      *      * 

 

https://www.boletinoficial.gob.ar/detalleAviso/primera/240233/20210130
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Contact us 

For additional information or assistance, please contact your local GMS or People Services professional* or one of the 

following professionals with the KPMG International member firm in Argentina: 

 

Rodolfo Canese 

Partner 

Tel: +54 11 4316 5643 

rcanese@kpmg.com.ar  

 

Rodrigo Barbieri 

Manager 

Tel: +54 11 4316 5700 (ext4437) 

rbarbieri@kpmg.com.ar  

 
 

 

* Please note the KPMG International member firm in the United States does not provide immigration or labour law services. However, 

KPMG Law LLP in Canada can assist clients with U.S. immigration matters. 

 

The information contained in this newsletter was submitted by the KPMG International member firm in 

Argentina. 
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